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12-01-2024
Dear Parent/Guardian

I wish to follow up on the newsletter sent out through the Schools NI App last week informing you of a planned school closure on Thursday 18th January 2024.  This is due to the action being taken by the teaching and non-teaching trade union members across Northern Ireland.  As you already know, when a strike takes place, those following the strike action stop work and withdraw their labour. 

Considering this and having drawn up a school risk assessment, there is no alternative but to close the school to all pupils on Thursday 18th January 2024.  The Chairman of our Board of Governors has been informed. Your child's attendance record will not be affected by this action.

Any payment made for after school clubs or with CJ will roll over.  CJ will add an extra session on at the end of the current block.

Taking strike action is not something that any staff member would undertake lightly.  Those on strike will have thought long and hard about their decision and hope to see an end to this period of dispute as soon as possible.

Thank you in advance for your understanding, support and cooperation.

Yours sincerely,

Derek Hutchinson

Mr. Derek Hutchinson
Principal
“Small enough to care, large enough to matter”


